
 

 

Bronx Community College 
Auxiliary Enterprises Corporation (AEC) Meeting 

Thursday, February 10, 2022 
12 pm – 1 pm Via Zoom 

 

 
Attendees: President Thomas Isekenegbe, Chairperson; Grisselle Nadal, Secretary; Assistant Vice President David 

Taylor, Treasurer; Faculty member Neil Hwang, Katherine McGuire, External Member; Ekinadose 
Elizabeth Asemota, SGA President; Jeithy Jason Ofosu-Mensah, SGA Vice President; Kellis Rickards, SGA 
Legal Legislator, Ryan McCarthy, Athletics Director and Professor Paramita Sen.  

Absent: Michael Williams, External Member 
Guest:                 Susan Fiore, Esq., Executive Legal Counsel to President and Labor Designee 
 

 
The Auxiliary Enterprise Corporation (AEC) Board Meeting was called to order at 12:05 pm by Chair Isekenegbe. Chair 
Isekenegbe welcomed AEC members to our first meeting of the semester. President Isekenegbe introduced special 
guest, Susan, Fiore, Esq., Executive Legal Counsel to President and Labor Designee. 
 
Review and approval of the AEC meeting minutes of October 14, 2021, was tabled.  
 
There were no public comments. 
 
President Isekenegbe introduced special guest, Susan, Fiore, Esq., Executive Legal Counsel to President and Labor 
Designee. Susan Fiore, Esq. explained the Healthy Choice Summons and Complaint against Auxiliary Enterprise Corp. 
(AEC), Bronx CC and the City of New York and answered questions to the Board.  
 
Treasurer David Taylor went over the Auxiliary Enterprise Corp. (AEC) FY 2021 Year End and FY 2022 Year to Date Budget 
and answered questions. 
 
President Isekenegbe advised parking permits were waived this semester (Spring 2022) as they were waived last 
semester (Fall 2021). Decals, however, need to be issued so that the campus knows what cars are on campus.  
 
Kellis Rickards, SGA Legal Legislator, asked the committee about what other ways the college can increase revenue. 
Treasurer Taylor advised that one way is, marketing. He noted that there are many great things that faculty are doing 
that should and can be marketed. SGA President Ekinadose Elizabeth Asemota echoed the importance of marketing and 
advised that the college should have something tangible at this time and recommended a meeting to discuss marketing. 
Chair Isekenegbe advised he would invite Richard Ginsberg, Assistant Vice President of Communications and Marketing, 
to the next AEC meeting. 
 
Chair Isekenegbe asked for a motion to adjourn. The motion was moved by Kellis Rickards, SGA Legal Legislator, 
seconded by Kathy McGuire, external member, and approved unanimously.  
 
AEC meeting ended at 12:58 pm.      
Minutes Submitted by Grisselle Nadal, Secretary 


